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INTRODUCTION 

 

1. This Statement comprises the submissions made on behalf of Gallagher Estates 

Ltd, in respect of Policy DS20 relating to the Review of the Local Plan, Proposed 

Modification 17 and Proposed Modification 18 within the Warwick District Council 

Local Plan Proposed Modifications.  

 

2. Whilst this Statement refers specifically to the Proposed Modifications to Policy 

DS20 it should be read in conjunction with the representation submitted to the 

proposed modifications to Policies DS11 ‘Allocated Housing Sites’ and DS15 

‘Comprehensive Development of Strategic Sites’. 

 

POLICY DS20 – REVIEW OF THE LOCAL PLAN   

 

1. Policy DS20 has been modified within Proposed Modification 17 which will enable 

the review of the plan in the event that a number of circumstances arise 

including: the need to accommodate the development needs of another local 

authority within the District; updated evidence or changes to national policy 

suggest the overall development overall strategy should be significantly altered; 

monitoring of the Local Plan (particularly housing delivery) demonstrates that the 

overall development strategy or the policies are not delivering the Local Plans’ 

objectives; development and growth pressures arising from the area to the south 

of Coventry  and any other reasons that render the Plan, or part of it, significantly 

out of date.  

 

2. Proposed Modification 18 specifically refers to the number of factors that could 

render the plan out of date which include at (a) The Coventry and Warwickshire 

Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) which may need to be updated to reflect 

changing circumstances and evidence. It should be noted that although five of the 

Coventry and Warwickshire Housing Market Area (HMA) Authorities have signed 

up to a Memorandum of Understanding relating to the distribution of Coventry’s 

unmet housing needs, Nuneaton and Bedworth Borough Council have not agreed 

to the MOU to provide for an additional 4,020 dwellings to meet Coventry’s needs 

as is event within their Submission Borough Plan published in October 2015. We 

reserve out position as to whether the proposed triggers set out within Proposed 

Modification 17 and 18 will adequately deal with and resolves the strategic matter 
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of unmet housing need arising in the Coventry and Warwickshire HMA given the 

current level of uncertainty surrounding whether Nuneaton and Bedworth will 

assist in meeting the needs of C&W HMA and what likely impact this may have on 

the soundness of the Warwick Local Plan.  
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